
 
 
 
To:   Honorable Carlos A. Gimenez, Mayor, Miami-Dade County  
    

   Honorable Jean Monestime, Chairman 
        and Members, Board of County Commissioners, Miami-Dade County 
   
From: Mary T. Cagle, Inspector General     
 
Date: October 19, 2016   
    
Subject: OIG Passes Peer Review by Association of Inspectors General 
 
The Miami-Dade County Office of the Inspector General (OIG) is proud to announce that 
our Office has been peer reviewed by the Association of Inspectors General (AIG), and it 
was the unanimous opinion of the Peer Review Team that the Miami-Dade OIG’s 
Investigation, Audit, and Contract Oversight Units met all relevant AIG Quality Standards 
for Offices of Inspector General. 
 
The AIG is a non-profit, membership organization for agencies and professionals in the 
inspector general community. The mission of the AIG is to promote excellence in the 
inspector general community by establishing and encouraging adherence to quality 
standards for each of the specific professional disciplines, and for Offices as a whole.  
The standards for Audit include adherence to either the Institute of Internal Auditors, 
International Standards for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing (Red Book), or 
the United States Government Accountability Office, Government Auditing Standards 
(Yellow Book).  The Miami-Dade OIG adheres to the latter, and performs its audit work in 
accordance with the Yellow Book.  

The Peer Review program is a key component of the AIG’s mission to assist OIGs 
throughout the nation.  Inviting external reviewers to evaluate and assess our operations 
provides assurances that the Miami-Dade OIG is following established policies and 
procedures, and that our internal control system is suitably designed and is operating 
effectively.   

The Peer Review Team consisted of four individuals and the review took place from 
September 26, 2016 through September 29, 2016.  The scope of the review covered the 
OIG’s work from September 2013 through September 29, 2016.  Attached please find the 
AIG letter documenting our compliance with the standards and commending our Office 
for our professionalism. 
 
Attachment 
 
Cc: Abigail Price-Williams, County Attorney 
 Neil R. Singh, Interim Commission Auditor 










